CWMDU AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting held at Tretower Village Hall on 5 March 2020 at 1900hrs.
Present were Chairman Cllr J Williams, Cllrs Mrs JE Block, Mrs HG Sweeting,  Mrs S O’ Brien, FJ Morgan, RDH Jackson, D Meyer, MAT Harbour, Cllr Mrs K Silk and the Clerk – RAB Doak.
Apologies   There were apologies from Cllrs Mrs L Doggett and CJ Morris.
Declarations of Interest

Receive any declarations from Councillors with an interest relating to the business on the agenda. No declarations were received.
Minutes of the meeting held at the Cwmdu Village Hall on 6 February 2020 were confirmed and signed.
Matters Arising
Gate Shop / Post Office Bwlch. The situation regarding the proposed handover / takeover of the Post Office was discussed and the Council was informed that the proposed takeover of the Gate Shop / Post Office in Bwlch had gone ahead and it was business as usual.
Highways / Playgrounds
There were several areas in the Council area which needed maintenance and which had been reported to the Highways Department on 5th November 2019,  3rd December 2019 and also on 9th January 2020. 

The Councillors brought up several points that needed reporting, particularly in view of the recent bad weather and flooding in the Council area:-

There was a landslide by Penlan and the road was blocked.

The Bwlch side of the Llangynidr Bridge had a lot of water flowing through which had caused a ditch.

Traffic signs showing that the road was closed at the Nantyffin were misleading because the road was open to Cwmdu. The signs need to indicate this because the Cwmdu Cafe and Farmers Arms Pub were losing customers over the misleading signs.

Pothole. A big pothole was reported on the road going past Glanpant.

The A479 trunk road was very noisy through Tretower because of the siting of the manholes. This had been reported as a result of the residents meeting in Tretower on 26th September 2019 and supported by the Council’s letter on 30th October 2019.

There was a suggestion to plant trees on the highway verges on the road in Cwmdu from the Church to the Caravan Site. Approval was required from the Highways Department.
N.B. An email from Cllr Mrs L Doggett informed the Council that the Bwlch and Cathedine WI had ordered more trees to be planted locally in the Autumn.
It was stated that the recent flooding in Tretower was made worse by the hedge cuttings which had not been tidied up and therefore blocked the drains. It was stated that it was the responsibility of the landowners to collect the hedge cuttings and the Highways Department to inform the landowners.

Correspondence

1. Telephone call to Clerk from Booking Officer Cwmdu Village Hall. Police Authority has elections on 7th May 2020 and the Council will have their Annual and Monthly meetings on 14th May 2020 instead.
2. Email Cllr Mrs K Silk 29th February 2020 with the attachment of “Crickhowell Flood Recovery Information” for victims of flooding.  Forwarded to all Community Councillors for their information.
3. Email One Voice Wales 17th January 2020 with One Voice Wales Response to Consultations on Local Government and Elections (Wales) Bill 3rd January 2020. Forwarded to all Community Councillors for their information.

4. Email One Voice Wales 2nd March 2020 with details of a job vacancy for a Policy Officer for One Voice Wales. 

5. Email Llangollen Eisteddfod March 2020 with a request for financial support. Not Approved because of the Council’s annual support for the Cwmdu Eisteddfod. 
6. Email One voice Wales 27th February 2020 with details on how to register defibrillators on to “The Circuit” on behalf of the British Heart Foundation. The Clerk is to check with the volunteer bureau in the CRIC to get the registration details.
7.  Email Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales Annual Report 19th February 2020. The clerk will send for a hard copy of the report.
8.  Email PAVO 4th March 2020 with details from the Welsh Language Development Officer about the use of the Welsh Language.

9. Email One Voice Wales 5th March 2020 with details of the Well Being of Future Generations Act from the Commissioner for Wales.

10. Email BBNPA March 2020 with details of the Brecon Town Plan: Draft Supplementary Planning Guidance.  The Brecon Town Plan is available on the BBNPA’s website. To be sent to all Councillors.
11. Email One voice Wales 10th February 2020 with renewal of membership details and attached documents with information about One Voice Wales and their responsibilities and benefits of membership. To be sent to all Councillors.
The Clerk had sent all the Councillors a list of emails received from 5th to 27th February 2020 for the 5th March 2020 meeting for their information and to avoid having to print out correspondence that was not urgent.
Planning
1. Planning Application 20/18299/LBC – 05/02/2020 – “Conversion of former coach house to holiday accommodation in line with planning consent already secured (11/07330/FUL). The major change to the structure of the building is the insertion of an additional window opening on the first floor. The remainder of the alterations to the building are internal to create the accommodation.” At Coach House, Middle Gaer, Cwmdu.The Clerk read out the letter sent to BBNPA by email on 11/02/2020 with the Council’s comments.
2. Planning  Application  20/18335/FUL – 17/02/2020  - “Conversion of barn to holiday letting unit, alterations to vehicular access and installation of septic tank and drainage field.” At  Neuaddfach, Cwmdu. A reply is required by 09/03/2020. The Clerk sent for an A3 copy of the plans from BBNPA which cost £1.00.
3.   Planning Application  20/18353/FUL – 25/02/2020 – “Removal of existing Temporary Visitor Facilities (from within the Courtyard) and their relocation into the existing Barn, Alterations to Barn Structure, including Reinstatement of Historic Pentice and formation of bat access.” At Tretower Court and Castle. A reply is required by 17/03/2020. The Clerk sent for 5 copies of A3 plans from BBNPA which cost £6.50.

Accounts
1. Wales Audit Office External Audit -  £255.75
2. One Voice Wales Membership for 2020/21 - £162.00

3. Viking Direct Stationery - £188.08
Proposed by Cllr Mrs JE Block and seconded by Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting. Carried.
4.  Bank Balance - £12476.11 – Council - £7208.47  The War Memorial Restoration Fund stands at £5267.64. 
Playing Fields and Allotments 

Water Proposal for Allotments
There was concern that the amount of water flowing down the pipe proposed for the water supply for the allotments was only a trickle and would not be enough to supply the allotments. It was also reported that there had not been a reply from the Farms Estate Manager.
Grass cutting contract – The Clerk sent out tenders on 12th December 2019 for the grass cutting contract for the playing fields for the period 2020-2022. He asked for replies by 1st March 2020. There had been two replies and the Councillors decided to approve the tender sent in by Mr Steve Morris and the Clerk was to write and inform him.
It was proposed to approve the price for the grass cutting for 26 – 30 cuts for the year from April to September 2020 at £30 per cut.

Proposed by Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting and Seconded by Cllr RHD Jackson.  Carried.

Meeting Closed at 2010Hrs.
